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The Corporation of the Township of Perth East provides innovative leadership and 
services essential to creating an inclusive, thriving and sustainable community.   

 

MEDIA RELEASE  
Wednesday, May 20, 2020 
 

Township of Perth East Resumes Full Landfill Services 
 

Perth East, ON –The Perth East Landfill Site will resume full services under regular hours 

effective Thursday, May 21 with new restrictions in place.   

Following the direction and recommendations provided by the Provincial Government and 

Public Health Officials the following procedures will be in place to further protect staff and 

customers at the Perth East Landfill Site until further notice: 

 Cash and cheque payment will no longer be accepted at the site. The method of 
payment will be via account setup and invoicing; this will be on an interim basis 
until debit services are provided. The required information can be provided at the 
site upon arrival, there is no need to call the office in advance to setup an account. 
Once debit payment is available at the site, it will be the only allowable method of 
payment; 

 Commercial / Contractor accounts holders will be invoiced; 

 Customers are asked not to enter the landfill attendant building; 

 Landfill staff will no longer assist with unloading waste loads; 

 The number of vehicles permitted at the tipping face will be restricted to 5; 

Customers are reminded to maintain safe physical distancing at all times. 

Please continue to use regular curbside collection and consider limiting trips to the landfill 
to continue to reduce the spread of COVID-19. Customers may experience long lineups 
and wait times, particularly on Saturday, if possible please consider your trip during off-
peak times.  

Perth East Landfill Hours: 

Tuesday – Thursday  (9am-4pm) 
Saturday   (9am-1pm) 
Statutory Holidays  Closed 
 
Please note that the May 30th Household Hazardous Waste Day at the Stratford Landfill 
Site has been cancelled.  
 
For more information, please contact the Municipal Office 519-595-2800. 
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